

Monday 12th April 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians/Caregivers,

Thank you for another term and for ensuring your children attended school despite the interruptions caused by lockdowns. This is just to let you know that our last day for term one is Friday 16th April and school will finish at 1pm. Please ensure that your child is picked up on time.

Rongomai School will remain closed during the term one break and our first day back for term two is Monday 3rd May. Our school day starts at 8.45am every morning. All children who arrive after 8.45am are considered late and will need to report to the office on their arrival to school.

During the term break, I hope that our families will set some time apart to learn about ANZAC as it falls into the term one break. Hopefully many of you will be able to wake up early enough for the annual dawn parade that leads to East Tamaki's monument.

Finally, over the weekend our school admin block was vandalised. We have footage of the culprit and just ask if our neighbours could keep an eye out on our school. We are aware that some of our current and past students tend to wander onto the school site after hours. Some have been known to vandalise the buildings and gardens. Therefore, please keep a close eye on your tamariki during the break and let them know that Rongomai School is out of bounds. Help us to keep our school safe and free from vandalism. Should you see any suspicious activity, please contact the police on 111 immediately.

On behalf of our staff, I'd like to thank you for your neverending support. Have a great term one break!

Kia manuia.

Paeariki Johnson - Principal